
From: C Stanley  
Sent: 03 October 2023 17:30 
To: Planning 
Subject: 2024/3376/P7 
 
I am writing to you to strongly object to this planning application. 
 
I live at 30 Howitt Rd., NW3 4LL. My house backs onto 25 Glenmore Road, 
NW3 4BY. 
I have lived in my house for over 40 years and this summer has been the most 
difficult I have ever encountered, due to the air conditioning unit that backs on 
to my garden. In fact the unit is placed nearer to my property than to the 
owners. 
 
Although described only as an air source, heat pump (in an effort to appear 
more environmentally friendly?) it is  a very noisy air conditioning unit.  
The noise  and vibration is horrendous, like having a motorcycle revving its 
engine .    
While it has always been so important for me to be able to spend a good part 
of my time sitting in my garden, with the AC unit, this is impossible. Even in my 
house I can hear the noise. My main living area is at the back. My kitchen is a 
couple of yards away from the unit. While at night it is impossible to open up 
the  bedroom windows. 
Unfortunately, all of this has had an impact on my health.  
 
 I’m also sure you’re aware of the negative impact environmentally of this unit. 
I can assure you that there are other far less harmful ways of cooling these 
houses, rather than adding to the problem of global warming. I’m fearful that 
should you grant permission for this unit to remain it will open the door for 
others to follow. 
 
Please, please, please refuse this application. 
 
Carol Stanley 
 
 
 


